Priest’s Report
for Parish Council

22nd July 2019
Vicar’s activities to 22nd July 2019
· Deep Winter Prayer afternoon 29th June. Thanks to Fay and friends for organising. Note: thanks to go in PM, and we need a new coordinator for this ministry.
· Mission Action Team assembly: so far: Harry, Sandra, John H, Diana, Mitzi.
· Met with Ken Morgan for first coaching session for Pathways.
· Music Programme: Helen Coutts has resigned as chair. Fiona Langton from MAF is in the process of drawing up forms for donations, and has created a link to an online donation form through MAF. Diana Warrell sent through some information from CAVE – it’s possible we will offer scholarships through them, as they already have the infrastructure and contacts in place… TBA. 

· Eltham-Monty UCA used St Margaret’s for their Messy church on 7th July. Sandra Brown and I attended. There’s potential for a collaboration between them and us in a kids’ ministry for kids between years 5-8 at school.

· Greensborough shopping centre chaplaincy: a new pop up space was opened on 11th July, such an answer to prayer. Opportunities for engagement/involvement/volunteering.

· Child Safe Church: the subcommittee met. We are not far away from having training materials ready to go. About 66% of people on rosters have completed WCC and Police check. Jen and I are chasing the stragglers. We will be having a Child Safe Sunday on 13th October.
· I attended the induction of a colleague at West Preston Baptist church last weekend.

· Pet Blessing is in progress – we met, and I’ve more or less finished the liturgy.

· I’ve been part of a couple of meetings about the yarning pit, and about the Pathways to Reconciliation document.

· I completed The Eucharist Explained booklet, which has been distributed, and which was intended as part of the year of prayer.

· After the three-year budget forecasting, with the agreement of the wardens I have signalled to the bishops our desire for an assistant curate for the next two years. Bishop Brad indicated that exit interviews happen in August, and that the candidates will be notified by 31st August as to whether they will be ordained or not. Over the next month I will follow up on a couple of names, as I will be away in September (which is when those conversations will be happening).

· Attended the Prevention of Domestic Violence and Violence against Women seminar run by Mandy and Robyn Boosey from the Diocese on 19th July. Intention is for St Margaret’s to be involved in the Whole of Church training which is going to unfold.

· Clarification from Bishop Brad received (note tabled email) re use of the church for concerts.

· Planning in place for the Liminality concert on 18th August. 

· We need to start thinking about St Margaret’s Day, and AGM season (refer tabled dates chart).
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